
    Palm Sunday, April 13, 2025 
     North Hills Christian Reformed Church 

 
Welcome to North Hills Christian Reformed Church!  A place to Glorify, Gather, and Grow.  This weekly 
newsletter, Connected, is published each Sunday.  During the week, be sure to surf to our website for the latest 
information and pictures:  www.northhillscrc.org.  We thank Ed Cattini for serving at the Welcome Desk this 
morning.  Everyone is invited to the Fellowship Hall for refreshments and fellowship; we thank today’s hosts 
Jerry & Mary Van Wyke. 

 
CHILDREN’S MINISTRIES today: 
During the service: 
 

Infants, Toddlers and Preschoolers meet in Room D with 
David Baker & Elizabeth Jolliffe.  Parents can sign in 
their child(ren) starting at 9:20am. 
 

Sunday School Hour (following worship): 
 

K–3rd grade students meet Stephanie Dexter, Michelle 
Konik, Rick Konik, & Rachel Thompson by the “Big 
Clock” in the atrium 
following the service.  
The students will 
return to the atrium at 
11:45am. 
 

Birthdays this week 
 

 
 

April 13:  Aidan Laidlaw 
April 14:  Isaac Zondag 

April 15:  Chelsea Coeling 
April 15:  Penelope Krogh 
April 15:  Danielle Walton 
April 17:  Taylor Williams 

April 19:  Kyle Dexter 
April 20:  Patrick Rode 

April 20:  Rowan Dantzler 

 
Holy Week at North Hills Church 

 
Maundy Thursday 
April 17 at 7:00pm 

Sacrament of Holy Communion 
Pastor Engle preaches from Luke 22 

A vocal quartet 
and organist Mary Baker 

also lead in worship. 
 

Nursery provided 
 

Easter Sunday 
April 20 at 9:30am 

Pastor Engle preaches from Luke 24 
Our vocal ensemble, 

organists Mary Baker & Randall Engle and  
the Oakland University Tower Brass also 

lead in worship. 
 

We will observe the ancient tradition of the 
flowering of the cross.  Bring fresh flowers 

with you to place on the cross. 
 

Nursery provided 
 

Easter fellowship hour hosted by Helen 
Brien. 

 
Following the Easter Sunday service, all 
children are invited to participate in an 
Easter egg hunt.  Colorful eggs will be 

hidden throughout the playground, waiting 
to be discovered by eager young eyes.  A 

prize table will be available for children to 
choose a special treat after they’ve collected 

their hidden treasures. 
 
 
 

http://www.northhillscrc.org/


Spring 
Grounds 

cleanup is 
set for 

Saturday, 
May 3.  
Mark your 

calendars 
now; more 
details will 
follow. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
You’ve got mail!  Our mailboxes save North Hills 

thousands of dollars of postage each year––but only 

if you remember to check your mailbox.  Have you 

checked your mailbox slot today? 
  

Our STEWARDSHIP: 
 
April 6 tithes: 
 $10,159 
Tithes received through April 6: 
 $142,174 
Ministry plan need through April 6: 
 $149,433 
 
There are four ways to give your 

offering: 

•In person:  An offering plate is at the 

east Sanctuary entrance 

•Our website:  Click “giving” tab 

•Mail:  Send a check to North Hills 

Church / 3150 N Adams Road / Troy 

/ 48084 

•On your phone:  Download and use 

Vanco mobile app (Vanco Mobile 

Faith Engagement) 

 

 

Your mailbox 
and name tag 

Lost and Found is under the mailboxes. 
Are you missing a garage door opener? 



Our Family of Faith 
 

 

 

 

 

Clockwise from top: 
The men’s Bible study enjoys their 
Thursday study:  Dan Asma, Ray 
Rowell, Carl Pfadt, Michael Rupke, 
Tim Parks, Jerry Van Wyke, Matt 
Brouwer, and Dave Van Oyen.  
Evangeline Nicole Hartgerink was 
baptized on April 6.  A brunch bunch of 
North Hillians Peggy Murray, Lois 
Koning, Marty Hart, Helen Brien, 
Sara Schaule, Ray Rowell, Don 
Callihan, Terry Hart, Jack Boughton, 
Verland Engle, Pastor Engle, Jean 
Engle, and Kathy Engle.  Mark your 
calendar for Choral Scholar Aidan 
Laidlaw’s senior recital. 



 


